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A few introductory words from the new Editor 
of The Signal

are published every month, 
I suggest touse it as a forum 
of informal communication 
among the Affiliates of 
our Association. Indeed, 
very often, interesting 
clinical approaches and 
interventions, as well as 
social policies dilemmas,  are 
not publishable in official 
journals, but still are very 
important for clinicians to 
know about. In addition, the 

value of transcultural professional 
exchange is inherent to the WAIMH‘s 
existence. 

Still, one of the real technical 
problems of editing such a Newsletter 
is the need to „chase“ for papers under 
time pressure (needless to remind 
that we are all very busy folks!). 
I therefore propose the following 
format: Every President Affiliate 
would take his/her turn at collecting 
two papers of 6000 words each, that 
describe country/culture-specific 
approaches, programs, dilemmas that 

First, let me introduce myself: I‘m a 
Child and Adolescent Psychiatrist, 
Director of Community-based Infant 
Mental Health Unit, and also the 
current President of the l WAIMH 
Israel Affiliate. It is a great honor and 
challenge to take the editorship of our 
Association Newsletter, The Signal, 
after Paul Barrows has been doing 
such a wonderful job the last 6 years 
or so.

While wondering about the potential 
use of the Signal in the context of the 
myriad of journals and books that 

reflect the „colors“ of infant mental 
health in his/her country. In addition, 
as president of the Affiliate, he/she 
would describe the activities of their 
Affiliate.

The first Affiliate presidents, who 
have agreed to take part in this plan 
are Campbell Paul from Australia and 
Marguerite Dunitz-Sheer from Austria. 
Each of them has contributed a paper 
about tube-fed infants and their 
parents. In my clinical experience, 
tube-fed infants are more and more 
commonly seen, as the number of 
extremely small premature babies is 
steadily increasing, and there is an 
urgent need to make pediatricians 
aware of the psychological impact 
of the tube on the infant‘s body 
self development as well as on the 
parents‘ perception of their baby 
and their contingent parenting 
behaviors, if one wants to prevent later 
psychopathology.    
Good luck to all of us!

Miri Keren, M.D.

The transfer of the WAIMH Central Office
The transfer of the WAIMH Central 
Office to Finland is finally well 
underway.  The huge undertaking of 
moving, not only the office physically, 
but all of the networks, databases, and 
the legal responsibilities to Finland 
is moving forward.  Palvi Kaukonen, 
current Associate Executive Director, 
and the forthcoming Executive 
Director, and Minna Sorsa, the 
forthcoming Administrative 
Assistant visited the Central Office 
in the beginning of June.  They 
worked very hard alongside Tina 
Houghton, Dee Fitzgerald and Hiram 
Fitzgerald to learn all of the duties 
and responsibilities of the Office.  I 
believe they walked away with a much 

better understanding of what will be 
needed when the Office moves to 
Tampere in August 2008.  WAIMH’s 
number one goal is to make this 
transition as seamless to our members 

as possible and we believe that with 
the cooperation between the parties 
involved it will be.

Tina Houghton

From left Pälvi Kaukonen, 
Hiram Fitzgerald, Minna 
Sorsa and Tina Houghton.


